CITY OF COLBERT	CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES	JANUARY 2, 2024
	Auditorium – 7:00 p.m.
Call to Order & Prayer: Chris Peck
Pledge of Allegiance
Approval of December 4th Meeting Minutes Motion to approve made by Michelle Cole, seconded by Ray Thomas; all approved.
Adoption of January 2nd Agenda Motion to adopt made by Chris Peck, seconded by Michelle Cole; all approved.
Present: Tim Wyatt, Roger Fortson, Chris Peck, Ray Thomas, Michelle Cole, Dale Perry, Tony Mattox, Bill Grimes, Kerri-Lynn Phillips, Elisa Grimes, attached list.

NO PUBLIC INPUT

NEW BUSINESS
Adoption of Contracts/Leases, Lawyer, and Clerks
A question was posed about the property the post office sits on, and discussion ensued. Council member Chris Peck addressed the question and stated that the City owns the property the post office sits on; however, the post office has leased the property for fifty years, which will soon expire. Upon expiration, the City will obtain the post office building. There has been no further discussion from the USPS about a potential new lease option. A motion to adopt and retain current contracts and leases made by Michelle Cole and was seconded by Ray Thomas. All approved.
Inter-council Vote on Mayor Pro Tem and Department Assignments
Discuss between Council members took place and a motion for assignments to remain the same was made by Chris Peck, and was seconded by Roger Fortson. All approved.

NO PUBIC INPUT
NO UNFINISHED BUSINESS

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Mayor Pro Tem Chris Peck had no new information to report.
Roger Fortson had no new information to report.
Ray Thomas had no new information to report.
Michelle Cole had no new information to report.
Tony Mattox reported that he had received the quote from Brian Gilley with All About Asphalt for the speed hump quote. One quote was for $3,400 and the other quote was for $7,750. He also spoke with Smith’s Grading on a starting date for the Park Road repairs. Jason informed him that he was waiting on the markers to come and mark all necessary lines. Chris Peck also encouraged maintenance department to finish installing the new street signs. He also addressed staff and council stating, “Be ready,” about the installation of speed humps around the City and possible repercussions. Concerns were also expressed about un-welcome activity throughout the City during the overnight hours, consisting of reports from local churches having had windows busted out, of golf carts stolen and driven around, damage to mail boxes, theft of road signs, as well as destruction of road signs and property. The Mayor and Council all agreed that there must be something done to deter this kind of activity to allow the peace to remain in our small town. Contact with local authorities will be made and surveillance will take place. 
Clerks Kerri-Lynn Phillips and Elisa Grimes agreed the concern of overnight activity has been reported, stating there have been phone calls received at City Hall pertaining to this kind of activity. 

Mayor Comments
Mayor Wyatt and Council set a date of Thursday, January 18th for a work session to begin at 6:30 p.m. to be held in the Auditorium. Mayor Wyatt also added the next Council Meeting date will be on Monday, February 5th.

A motion was made to adjourn by Roger Fortson and was seconded by Chris Peck. All approved.

